
Kensington MADs Report 

Meeting with San Diego employees regarding proposed FY 2023 Budget 

Zoom format - November 22, 2021 
 

Present from City of San Diego:   

Anuar ‘Elvis’ Martinez, Loren Boerboom/district manager, Cheryl Sueing-Jones, 

Pamela Jordan/analyst 

KMAD attendees:   

Kensington Heights:  Carolyn Satter/chair, Don Rosencrantz, Deborah Sharpe 
Kensington Manor:  Calolyn Satter/chair, Priscilla Berge, Vito Spano 
Kensington Park North:  Carolyn Satter/chair, Gary Rosoff,  
Talmadge Park North:  Carolyn Satter/ chair, Bill Bamberger, Terry Frye 
Talmadge Park South:  Carolyn Satter/chair, Mark McKnight,   
 
Others: Bruce Caron, David Moty, Kuni Stearns 
 
Objective:  To discuss with the City analyst each of the 5 proposed budgets for FY 
2023 and to approve or not approve 
 
Process:  The budgets were presented, and questions answered individually and 
voted on. 
Many questions answered at the first presentation (Kensington Heights), helped 
the process along because if presented they were redundant. Questions were 
asked about what constituted CIP. 
 
Motion to approve Kensington Heights budget as presented, with an increase in 
the assessment to $101.26 made by Deborah Sharpe, second by Carolyn Satter, 
approved 3-0. 
 
Motion to approve Kensington Manor budget as presented, with an increase in 
the assessment to $100.11 made by Carolyn Satter, second by Priscilla Berge, 
approved 3-0. 
 



Motion to approve Kensington Park North budget as presented with an increase 
in the assessment to $104.59 made by Carolyn Satter, second by Gary Rosoff, 
approved 2-0. 
 
Motion to approve Talmadge Park North budget as presented with an increase in 
the assessment to $90.27 was made by Carolyn Satter. The motion failed for lack 
of a second. 
 

There is ongoing frustration with street lights on the Talmadge Park North 
loop being out for extended periods.  At one point they were returned to 
service, and after 7 weeks they were out again.When a Get It Done order 
was placed, it was said that the items were fixed, which they were not. 
Streets affected are Argos Drive-1 block, East Alder, West Alder and Alder 
Drive.  
 
There will be a revisit of this proposed budget when the streetlights are 
operational. 

 
Motion to approved the Talmadge Park South budget as presented with an 
increase in the assessment to $85.55 made by Carolyn Satter, second by Marc 
McKnight, approved 2-0. 
 
The time line for planning group approval is January 2022. 
 
Concluding: 
Anymore issues to be reported to both Loren Boerboom and Elvis Martinez 
directly while also submitting a Get It Done request. 
 
Once the lights Talmadge North are restored, communication with the City will be 
to set up a Zoom meeting for FY 2023 approval. 

 
 


